Town of East Hampton
Economic Development Commission

And

Design Review Board

Special Meeting

Thursday, June 25, 2015
East Hampton Town Hall
DRAFT MINUTES
EDC

Present: Marvin Carr, Tim Csere, Mimi Perrotti
Not Present: Jack Solomon, Jordana Costa, Miranda Michaud, Dan Tegolini
Design Review Board
Present:  Chairman Kevin Burnham, Tom Adams, Scott Hill

Not Present:  Michael Chicoine, Russell Dorflinger
Call to order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:37 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room.
Public Remarks
None
Plan Review
a. 193 Main Street
Tushar Shah representing Radhay, LLC was present to review the plans for an expansion of the Route 66 Package Store at 193 East High Street. They plan to expand the building in the back.  There will no longer be drive around access.  An entrance on the side of the property will also be added in addition to the entrance/exit off of East High Street/Route 66. This expansion will allow them to be able to offer more variety of product in their store.  They will also be hiring more staff.
There was a discussion regarding the entrance on the side of the property with the Design Review Board suggesting this be an exit rather than an entrance.  The Design Review Board would also like to ensure that native species of plants are used in the landscaping.

Although there was no quorum for the Economic Development Commission, a motion was made by Mr. Csere, seconded by Ms. Perrotti, to write a letter of recommendation for the Route 66 Package Store, 193 East High Street, Commercial Site Plan Modification & Lake Pocotopaug Protection Area, Map 09A/Block 76/Lot 11-5, Applicant Radhay LLC.  Voted (3-0)
A motion was made by Mr. Adams, seconded by Mr. Hill, to recommend the proposal as presented for the Commercial Site Plan Modification & Lake Pocotopaug Protection Area for the Route 66 Package Store at 193 East High Street with a suggestion to change the entrance on Princess Pocotopaug Trail to an exit and to use native species plants in the landscaping.  Voted (3-0)

b. 3 Main Street

Wayne Rand was present to review the zone change proposal for 3 Main Street from an R-1 Zone (Lakeside and Village Residential) to a C Zone (Commercial).  There are no building plans for the property at this time.  The Economic Development Commission members felt this would be good for business.  The Design Review Board had no comments at this time but will review plans when a future building plan is presented.
Although there was no quorum for the Economic Development Commission, a motion was made by Ms. Perrotti, seconded by Mr. Csere, to write a letter of recommendation for the proposed zone change from R-1 (Lakeside and Village Residential) to C (Commercial) for the 3 Main Street property.  Voted (3-0).

Adjournment
By consensus of both boards, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary
